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A meeting of the Carson City Liquor and Entertainment Board was held during the regularly scheduled
Board of Supervisors meeting on Thursday, May 6, 2010 in the Community Center Sierra Room, 851 East
William Street, Carson City, Nevada.

PRESENT: Chairperson Robert Crowell
Member Steve Albertsen
Member Shelly Aldean
Member Pete Livermore
Member Molly Walt
Member Robin Williamson

STAFF: Larry Werner, City Manager
Alan Glover, Clerk - Recorder
Melanie Bruketta, Chief Deputy District Attorney
Kathleen King, Recording Secretary

NOTE: A recording of these proceedings, the board’s agenda materials, and any written comments
or documentation provided to the Clerk during the meeting are part of the public record. These materials
are on file in the Clerk’s Office, and available for review during regular business hours.

11. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL (8:49:30) - Chairperson Crowell called the meeting to
order at 8:49 a.m. Roll was called; a quorum was present, including Member Albertsen.

12. ACTION ON APPROVAL OF MINUTES - March 18, 2010 and April 1, 2010 (8:49:55) -
Member Williamson moved to approve the minutes, as presented. Member Aldean seconded the motion.
Motion carried 6-0.

13.  PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT - BUSINESS LICENSE DIVISION - ACTION TO
APPROVE THE RELOCATION OF STRAW HAT PIZZA, LIQUOR LICENSE NO. 10-14484,
FROM 127 CLEARVIEW DRIVE TO 2010 HIGHWAY 50 EAST; PAMELA ANDERSON HAS
BEEN AND WILL CONTINUE TOBE THE LIQUOR MANAGER FOR THE BUSINESS (8:50:27)
- Chairperson Crowell introduced this item, and Principal Planner Jennifer Pruitt reviewed the agenda
materials. She acknowledged the request to relocate the liquor license. (8:51:20) Pamela Anderson
described the new Straw Hat Pizza location on Highway 50 East. Member Walt thanked Straw Hat Pizza
for their community support. Ms. Anderson advised that 30 preschoolers had participated in a field trip
to the Straw Hat Pizza kitchen. Chairperson Crowell entertained public comments and, when none were
forthcoming, a motion. Member Williamson moved to approve the relocation of Straw Hat Pizza
liquor license 10-14484 from 127 Clearview Drive to 2010 Highway 50 East; Pamela Anderson has
been and will continue to be the liquor manager for the business. Member Williamson thanked Straw
Hat Pizza for the continued investment in Carson City. Member Aldean seconded the motion. Motion
carried 6-0.

14.  ACTION TO ADJOURN (8:53:00) - Chairperson Crowell adjourned the meeting at 8:53 a.m.
Mayor Crowell thanked Undersheriff Albertsen for his attendance.
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The Minutes of the May 6, 2010 Carson City Liquor and Entertainment Board meeting are so approved this
3" day of June, 2010.

ROBERT L. CROWELL, Chair

ATTEST:

ALAN GLOVER, Clerk - Recorder



